
 

  

Taxi & General Licensing Committee 
 
Minutes of a meeting of the Taxi & General Licensing Committee held at The Jeffrey 
Room at The Guildhall, Northampton, NN1 1DE on Wednesday 20 April 2022 at 6.00 
pm. 
 
Present Councillor Andrew Kilbride (Chair) 

Councillor Mike Warren (Vice-Chair) 
 Councillor Alan Chantler 

Councillor Keith Holland-Delamere 
Councillor Mark Hughes 
Councillor Jake Roberts 
Councillor Brian Sargeant 
Councillor Richard Solesbury-Timms 
Councillor Winston Strachan 

Apologies 
for 
Absence: 
 

Councillor Sally Beardsworth 
Councillor Maggie Clubley 
Councillor Janice Duffy 
Councillor Gareth Eales 
Councillor Terry Gilford 
Councillor Cheryl Hawes 

Officers Louise Faulkner, Environmental Health and Licensing Manager 
James Chadwick, Senior Licensing and Litigation Solicitor 
Maisie McInnes, Democratic Services Officer 

 
7. Declarations of Interest  

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

8. Chair's Announcements  
 
The Chair welcomed everyone to the Taxi and General Licensing Committee. He 
explained that there were two speakers present, Mr Kevin Wilsher and Mr Simon 
Wilsher, who would address the committee and then the Environmental and 
Licensing Manager would present the report. 
 

9. Proposed Amendment of the Taxi and Private Hire Vehicle Specification and 
Emission Standards Policy  
 
The Chair invited Mr Simon Wilsher to address the Taxi & General Licensing 
Committee. Mr Simon Wilsher expressed his concerns on behalf of taxi drivers in the 
current economic climate and stressed the impact that Covid-19 had on the trade. 
 
Next Mr Kevin Wilsher addressed the Taxi & General Licensing Committee and 
expressed concerns regarding the financial impact on drivers and emphasised many 
drivers were struggling to afford new low-emissions taxi carriages. 
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At the Chair’s invitation, the Environmental Health and Licensing Manager presented 
the report and explained the report was seeking an amendment to the current 
Emission Standards Policy to allow for an additional extension for Hackney Carriage 
proprietors to purchase improved emission standard wheelchair accessible vehicles. 
The Environmental Health and Licensing Manager highlighted that an extension had 
already been given to the date of implementation of the emission standard policy, 
and the extension would help to alleviate concerns of drivers due to the impact of 
Covid-19.  
 
The Environmental Health and Licensing Manager summarised the background to 
the report and drew members attention to the recommendations and their options. 
 
Members discussed the report. 
 
RESOLVED: That the Taxi & General Licensing Committee: 
 

a) Agreed to amend the Northampton Emissions Policy to extend the 
transitional period for those hackney carriage licences that do not meet the 
current emission policy standards. 
 
b) Agreed that this extension should be limited to one renewal application 

per hackney carriage vehicle licence that does not meet the current 
emission policy standards since the 1st January 2022 

 
c) Agreed that no further renewal applications will be accepted after the 30th 

June 2022, for any hackney carriage vehicle that does not meet the 

current emission policy standards. 
 
 

d) Agreed to amend the taxi and private hire emission standards policy to 
remove the option for any hackney 

 
10. Exclusion of Press and Public  

 
The Chair moved that the remainder of the meeting be held in private: 
 
That under Section 100A of the Local Government Act 1972, the public and 
press be excluded from the meeting for the following item(s) of business on 
the grounds that, if the public and press were present, it would be likely that 
exempt information falling under the provisions of Schedule 12A, Part I, 
Paragraph(s) 1 would be disclosed to them, and that in all the circumstances of 
the case, the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public 

interest in disclosing the information. 
 
RESOLVED: Members agreed that the public and press were excluded from the 
remainder of the meeting and the Taxi & General Licensing Committee.  
 

11. Private Minutes  
 
The private minutes were agreed as true and accurate record of the meeting. 
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The meeting closed at 19:30 
 
 

 Chair:   

   
 Date:  


